
Eyota Township 

Board Meeting Minutes 

Wednesday September 11th, 2024 

 

Opening 

The regular meeting of the Eyota Township Board was called to order at 7 pm on, at the Eyota 

Ambulance Barn by Clerk Franklin Merchant. Pledge of Allegiance recited.  

Present  

F. Merchant, J. Schumann, D. O’Neill, B. Halvorson, J. Pagel 

Absent 

None 

Guests 

None 

Treasurer Report 

 

Stands as read. Presented by Jeff Pagel 

Approval of Minutes  

The Minutes of the August 4th, 2024 meeting were accepted as corrected. Motion to accept was 

made by Dan O’Neill, second by Brian Halvorson. Motion passed. 

Pay Bills – A motion was made by Brian Halvorson and seconded by Jim Schumann, to Pay 

Bills. Motion passed.  

 

Open Issues 

1. Clerk Merchant sent out invoices to Haverhill Township and Mark Fieseler 

for their remaining balances due to Eyota Township. 

2. Planning for NorthStar Companies was discussed. The intention for 2024 is to 

contact them and schedule services in May of 2025. 

3. Letter contents were approved by the board as follows: “The Board 

recommends approval of the CUP for Chad Schroeder for 5 year with the 

same conditions. The Board contacted Mr. Schroeder, toured the building, and 

he appears to be in compliance. There have been no issues or complaints 

raised. Motion was made to approve by Dan O’Neill and seconded by Jim 

Schumann. Brian Halvorson abstained from the vote. This letter was drafted, 

and sent to Beth Davis from Olmsted County.  



4. The outcomes are good for the signage change on 30th and 110th. Continue to 

monitor and report. 

5. Discussed property forfeiture report from Olmsted County. No [properties 

found that are of interest to Eyota Township. No action taken. 

6. OCTOA meeting is in Eyota on September 26th. Details provided. 

7. Fieseler balance for culvert ends not yet paid. Another copy of the invoice was 

mailed. 

8. Hilldebrandt Ditch mowing was discussed. The board will review sites 

mowed. 

9. Fire Department billing was discussed. Bill’s towing offered assistance for 

Commerical related calls, but cannot assist with any other calls. Clerk 

Merchant will discuss with the City of Eyota staff. 

 

Around the Table (Clerk) – Discussed continued organization of township office. 

 

Adjournment  

Meeting was adjourned at 7:32 pm by Brian Halvorson, Dan O’Neill seconded and motion 

passed.  The next general meeting will be at 7 pm on Wednesday, October 9th, 2024, at Eyota 

Ambulance Barn. 

Minutes submitted by Franklin Merchant, Clerk 

Approved on October 9th, 2024 

 

 

___________________ 

Brian Halvorson                            Daniel E. O’Neill                               James Schumann 
 


